[bookmark: _GoBack]Rice County Coalition Meeting
Date: Tuesday Nov. 13, 2018
Time: 6:50 p.m.
Attendees: Richard Burgess, Bryant Evans, Mary Kendrick, Sherri Capps, Leo Enfield, Johnny Lang, Mende Barnett, Kimi Gardner, Anna Miller, Katie Marcum, Lucky Kidd, Vicki Richardson, Julie Kramp, Mary Lou Hurtado

*Introductions 
* October Minutes - Katie motioned to approve, Leo 2nd the motion, October minutes approved
* Accounting Update
	*YTD Snapshot & bank statement given out, Mary Lou motioned to approve, Bryant 2nd motion, 	 	   motion to approve accounting update passed
		- Still unknown where $8,000 in budget came from. 
		- Mary Kendrick agreed to speak to previous members/treasurer and see if they could remember
		- Decision on what to do with the money is tabled until December 2018 meeting
*Suicide Billboard should be installed by the end of 2018. Billboard is located just west of Lyons 
* Trick or Treat was a success with the glow bracelets.
* Workstation training will continue to get us in compliance with the state 
* Point of Grace will dissolve their not for profit organization as of 12-31-2018
	*Sale of the bus that was donated to them was sold for $2,500.00 
		*Point of Grace will receive $1,000.00 and the Coalition will receive $1,500.00
*Lyons News had article in the paper regarding the November Chamber Coffee that the Coalition sponsored
* Leo is working on getting December events signed up for and organized. She will send out email to get 	volunteers as needed.
		*Christmas Mall on December 8th
		*Christmas Bazaar on December 8th
*Due to Sherri needing to step back from her role as mobilizer due to her full time job for the next 5 months         	there was a request to get an assistant or another mobilizer hired to assist Leo
*Discussion about different funding grant opportunities - Leo is qualified to write grants
	*Rice County Foundation
	*Casey's
	*Midwest Energy
	*South Central Kansas Community Foundation
*Discussion to sponsor Jr Rodeo event in 2019. Tabled until executive meeting on December 4th
*Car Seats remaining from Car Seat Check event
	*in basement of EMS building
	*need to be given back to Rice County Sherriff as they were the ones who got the grant for them
	*Richard Burgess will locate them and get them to Sherriff Evans
* Coalition meetings will continue in the Kiwanis Scout Building on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 
	6:30 p.m.
*Coalition is to have 7 board members and we currently have 4
	*Katie motioned to approve Mary Kendrick as a board member, Anna 2nd the motion, motion passed
	*Anna motioned to approve Bryant Evans as a board member, Mary Lou 2nd the motion, motion passed
	*Coalition will continue to work towards growing board members and coalition members and regain the 		trust of Rice County residents and businesses
*Vicki Richardson would like to do a presentation on behalf of Healthy Families to discuss what they do
	*Part of KS Children's Services League
	* Will look into putting pamphlets into library, etc.
	*Serves pregnant moms
*Katie made a motion to adjourn, Bryant 2nd the motion, meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
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